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Learning for Life  

Have a safe and restful 
winter break! 
 

SA Excellence in Public 
Education Awards 
Congratulations to the following 
staff who have been recognised 
through a public nomination for 
their role in the field of education. 
The worthy recipients are: 
 Heather Douglas 
 Linda Fehlandt 
 Lucinda Pengilly 
 Belinda Robertson 
 Andrea Vigare 
Letôs see if we can increase the 
number of nominated staff in 
2017. 
 

Student Progress Reports 
Reminder that written reports will 
be sent home during Week 3 of 
this next term. 
Term 3 is always the time for 
optional interviews which can be 
organised by either teacher or 
parent. If you have any concerns 
related to your childôs progress, 
please ensure that you make a 
time directly with the teacher. 
This is an opportunity to discuss 
the childôs mid year report. 
 
 

Staffing Update 
Julie Day is on Long Service 
Leave for Term 3 and taking her 
place is Pip Souter. 
 

Sam Hutton is also on Long 
Service Leave for Term 3; Libby 
Andrew will be team teaching 
with Ali Kimber. 
 
 

Learning for Life  

Theme for the Term: 
           Australia! Story Country 
Our learning throughout Term 3 
will have a special focus on 
Australia - a country with many 
stories to share. 
Classes are considering exploring 
great Australian scientists who 
have made significant impacts on 
the world and/or great Australians 
both indigenous and non-
indigenous who have made 
significant contributions to 
Australia and the world. 
Class learning will be showcased 
through various forums during the 
term. 
 

Pupil Free Day 
Friday 29 July is our pupil free 
day. Our focus is Intellectual 
Stretch. Please ensure you have 
booked your children into OSHC 
if you need child care for the day. 
 

Teacher Absence 
Term 2 has been a very cold term 
bringing with it a range of illness 
for children and teachers. 
The teaching profession is most 
prone to flu, colds and gastro 
intestinal illness due to working 
so directly with children.  
We must remember that many 
teachers are themselves parents 
of children who fall ill, and so they 
may need time at home to care 
for them.   
Some teachers also experience 
times of significant loss and need 
to be away from school to work 
through their grief.  
I expect that teachers will make a 
commitment to joint planning in 

Important Dates 

Monday 25 July 
Term 3 commences 
 

Friday 29 July 
Pupil Free Day 

year level teams beyond what 
they already do in school holidays 
and at weekends.   They are also 
released during school hours to 
build upon their expertise in the 
Australian Curriculum and to 
design quality learning programs 
and experiences for our students. 
Each teacher is also entitled to 
release time to write reports. 
These are never written in a day. 
Many hours go into assessing 
student learning to ensure  that 
quality information on childrenôs  
progress shapes the reports.  
So please, when next your childôs 
teacher is not in the classroom 
know that it is for one of the 
reasons above. 
I ask that you trust in the 
thorough  communication process 
between class teachers and the 
temporary relief staff that we use. 
EAS teachers are highly 
professional and well prepared.  
 

Vicki Stravinski 

mailto:dl.1036.info@schools.sa.edu.au
http://eas.sa.edu.au
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Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on 
School Students with Disability 

We have commenced the annual nationally consistent 
collection of data on school students with disability (óthe 
collectionô). This will involve the collection of the number 
of students receiving adjustments to enable them to 
participate in education on the same basis as other 
students; the level of adjustment provided to students; 
and, where known, the studentôs type of disability. 
 

Under the Collection model, the definition of disability is 
broad and includes learning difficulties, health and mental 
conditions. 
 

Uniform Shop Closure 
The Uniform Shop will be closed on Monday 25 July, 
Week 1 of Term 3. 
 

Election Day BBQ Fundraiser 
A very big thank you to Jamie Coombs and Lauren 
Roberts for organising the BBQ and the wonderful team 
of volunteers who came along on the day and supported 
us.  We raised $2,182.50.  A special call of thanks goes 
to the children that assisted - Xavier, Lucy, Bill and 
several others. Thank you to Thomas Foods, Bakers 
Delight at The Avenues, Metropolitan Fresh at The 
Avenues, Woolworths at Walkerville, the Mibus Family 
and Valente Family for their kind donations.  

Reconciliation Week Clothing Drive 
The Reconciliation Working Group were overwhelmed by 
the generosity of the school community towards the 
clothing drive held over Reconciliation Week.  
 

Thirteen large packing boxes and four medium ones were 
filled with all your donations, which have been sent to 
Aboriginal communities in Coober Pedy, Oodnadatta 
Yalata and Ceduna.  
 

The people who receive your donations are very 
appreciative.  So THANK YOU to all who donated. This 
practical act of reconciliation makes such a difference to 
these communities. 
 

East Adelaide School Reconciliation Working Group 

2016-2017 Entertainment Book 
The 2016 - 2017 Entertainment Books are now available 
and you can choose between the traditional Book or the 
Digital Membership.  Books cost $65.00, with $13.00 from 
each book going towards school fundraising. 
 

The Entertainment Digital Membership puts the value of 
the Entertainment Book into your Apple or Android 
smartphone. This is perfect for people on the go, with no 
card or voucher to present.  
 

Digital membership is only available when purchased 
online: www.entbook.com.au/16050y4  
 

Books may also be ordered online and collected from the 
school or purchased through the school uniform shop 
during opening hours.  
 

Volunteer Training ï Term 3 
Existing volunteers do not have to repeat their 

Responding to Abuse and Neglect (RAN-EC) volunteer 

induction. They will only be required to be re-inducted if 

DECD makes significant changes to the training program. 

Sites will be advised by the corporate office if this needs 

to occur. Sessions are available at the following locations 

in Term 3; please contact the site to book into a session. 

Magill School  

Monday 8 August 6.00pm ï 8.00pm 

Trinity Gardens Primary School  

Monday 22 August 9.00am ï 11.00am 

Marryatville Primary School 

Tuesday 23 August 6.30pm ï 8.30pm 

Stradbroke School 

Friday 26 August 9.00am ï 11.00am 

http://www.entbook.com.au/16050y4
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News from Parents and Friends 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Finding Dory ï Movie Day 
Tickets will be available from the Cinema on the day. 
 
Major Fundraiser 2016 Quiz Night 
Tables of 10 have now sold out.  If you are holding a table, please purchase remaining tickets by Wednesday 27 July  
- payments can be made over the phone: 8362 1622.  
If you would like to go to the Quiz Night, individual tickets may become available.  So please contact the Front Office 
and your name/s will be placed on a waiting list. 
 

Some of the Live Auction items include a signed and framed guernsey from the 2016 Grand Final winners Adelaide 
United and another one from the 2016 Port Power team. 

 
 
 

Road Crossing Monitors 
 

 Week 1 

8.30 - 8.50am Charlie Vasileia Jasmin 

3.10 - 3.30pm Isla Lara Imogen 
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After School Sports News 
Summer Netball 
I know we are currently in the throws of winter and it is 
hard to comprehend summer arriving any time soon.  
However, Summer Netball registrations for Term 4 
through to Term 1 2017 have been distributed and are 
due Thursday 28 July  (Week 1 of Term 
3).  Therefore, if your child is interested, please 
ensure they have a Netball registration form and have it 
completed in full and paid by Thursday 28 July if you 
wish them to play.   
The registration form has also been placed on the 
school website.  So please complete the registration 
forms in the holidays ready for the return to school in 
Week 1. 
  
Summer Sports 
Information and registration forms regarding Summer 
Basketball and Cricket, Netball Skills and Milo In2 
Cricket will be sent out Week 1 of Term 3.  Please 
read over the information and register your child before 
the due date. 
  
Thank you 
Thank you to Lucinda Dolan, Susannah Black and 
Anthony Ramos for coaching the Netball Skills and 
Soccer Skills in Term 2.  We had some great feedback 
from parents regarding your coaching and it was great 
to hear that the children have developed their skills over 
the term.  Thank you for showing the children your skills 
and also for sharing your passion for these sports. 
   
Netball Skills & Soccer Skills ï Term 3 
Thank you to Lucinda Dolan for again coaching Netball 
Skills in Term 3 and thank you also to Josh Sutton who 
is coaching Soccer Skills in Term 3.  These programs 
don't happen without parents willing to run the 
programs, so thank you.  Thank you also to all the 
parents who have indicated their willingness to support 
Lucinda and Josh during the session by assisting with 
drills and activities.  We look forward to the 
upcoming term of Netball and Soccer Skills. 
 
Claire Merrett 
After School Sports Coordinator 
Tuesday / Wednesday / Friday 
claire.merrett595@schools.sa.edu.au 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Casual Day donations 
Thank you to everyone who made a gold coin donation 
today to support our sponsored children, Herender [11] 
in India and Osvaldo [13] in Paraguay. If your child wore 
casual dress today, but forgot to make a donation, we 
would appreciate it still at the start of next term. 
Thank you, also, to Madeleine C whose stunning poster 
is reproduced here and to Tiarn V who also design a 
terrific poster promoting this special day.   
 

Kate Martin 

STEMMIES at work 
Each Thursday afternoon, a group of five Year 5 
students are at the Senior Campus of Norwood Morialta 
High School exploring the world of Science, 
Technology, Engineering and Maths.  Included here are 
photos of our latest group of STEMMIES working with 
their Year 10 buddies on designing and coding circuitry. 

mailto:claire.merrett595@schools.sa.edu.au

